
 

Healthy People, Healthy Saskatchewan 
The Saskatchewan Health Authority works in the spirit of truth and reconciliation,  

acknowledging Saskatchewan as the traditional territory of First Nations and Métis People. 
 
 

NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY: This information is for the recipient(s) listed and is considered confidential by law.  
If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure, copying or communication of the contents is strictly prohibited. 

 
Version: February 2020   Letter | 1 

 

Medical Health Office 
Population & Public Health Service 
Prince Albert, SK.  
Saskatchewan Health Authority  

  
 
2020-11-21 

Canwood School 

 

RE: NOTICE TO FAMILIES & SCHOOL STAFF of GRADES 7-12 CLASSES of Canwood School 

Public Health staff are working closely with the school investigating possible exposure to a COVID -19 
infected person while attending the school on the following dates Nov 12 and Nov 13.  Students and staff 
of the 7-12 classes have been identified as close contacts and are required to isolate by PUBLIC HEALTH 
ORDER until midnight of November 27.  Those who remain well can resume their usual activities on 
November 28. 
 
Public Health will not be contacting the individual families. Testing is available by contacting 811. Please 
inform them you/your child is a close contact.  
 
Anyone who develops COVID-19 symptoms should continue to self –isolate and arrange for testing by 
calling 811. Please indicate you/your child is a close contact.  
 
The virus spreads from person to person through direct contact with large, respiratory droplet, from a 
cough, sneeze, or surfaces recently touched by an infected person. Day to day preventative actions in all 
public settings continue to include frequent hand hygiene, social distancing of 2 meters, wearing a face 
mask in pubic settings and when distance in not possible, avoiding large gatherings and staying home if ill. 
 
We understand this can be a stressful time. We are committed to sharing information as it become 
available. Please contact the HealthLine at 811, and or visit the Saskatchewan Ministry of health website at 
www. Sakatchewan.ca/ covid19.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Dr. Khami Chokani, MBBS (Raj), DTMH (Lon), MPH (Emory), FRSTMH (Lon), MCFP (Can), MISTM, FSHEA 
Population & Public Health Physician Consultant & Medical Health Officer 
Assistant Professor, College of Medicine, University of Saskatchewan 
Prince Albert 
Saskatchewan Health Authority  
 


